WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES
NEW COLUMBIA, PA
October 25, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on October 25, 2022 at 7:00 p m.  Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Donald Wilver, Jr., Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson.  Larry Seibert was on via telephone.
The minutes of the September 27, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert. 

PAYMENT OF BILLS

Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated October 24, 2022 totaling $218,962.11.  Our paving project for 2022 was $207,420.89 of this amount.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Wilver made a motion to adopt Resolution 22-07 implementing Act 57 of 2022, which amends the Local Tax Collection Law.  Act 57 requires taxing districts that impose taxes on the assessed value of real property to adopt a Resolution or ordinance within 90 days of the effective date of this Act, or not later than January 9, 2023, directing the tax collector to waive additional charges for real estate in certain situations.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to enter into agreement with Union County on the Creek Road Bridge Replacement Program.  The township’s commitment of 10 % of the total cost would be approximately $54,872.00.  It was seconded by Mr. Wilver and carried.

Mr. Wilver made a motion to approve Paul Rapp as our new Sewer Enforcement Officer and Kenneth Young as our alternate.  Mr. Rapp will keep his prices the same as James Sanders through the rest of the year.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and it was carried.

Mr. Seibert made a motion to advertise in the Standard Journal the 2023 Annual Budget.  Mr. Wilver seconded it and it was carried.







PUBLIC COMMENT

Bruce Musser discussed the upcoming Trunk or Treat scheduled for October 27, 2022 in lieu of the traditional Halloween party. Seventeen people are planning on dispersing candy to the kids.  

Kevin Koch of the White Deer Township Volunteer Fire Company stated that the Chicken BBQ this past Saturday was a success.  They raised $1773.93 in profit for the day.


PLANNING AND ZONING 

None

SOLICITOR COMMENT 

None


SUPERVISORS COMMENTS

There being no further business Mr. Wilver made a motion to adjourn, which was then seconded by Mr. Seibert and was carried.  

Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr. Supervisor/Treasurer	

 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”


